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Our 91st Year 
by Rebecca Hooley

Queen’s Bench 
beg ins  its 

91st year in 2012. 
While it’s impres-
sive to reflect on 
the tremendous 
obstacles female attorneys have 
overcome during this time, many en-
dure, such as lack of pay parity and 
the vastly greater number of men in 
leadership roles. Moreover, new chal-
lenges worthy of our attention have 
come to the fore. One such issue, 
relevant to Queen’s Bench’s goals 
of “promoting and maintaining the 
sound administration of justice” and 
“furthering equal opportunity for all 
women,”1 is the crisis in court funding.

As you are probably aware, like 
other critical services for California 
residents and businesses, California 
courts have suffered major budget 
cuts since 2008. Over the past four 
fiscal years, the judicial branch has 
experienced a cumulative ongoing re-
duction of $653 million ($606 million 
in reductions to trial courts and $47 
million in reductions to the Supreme 
Court, Courts of Appeal, and the 
Judicial Council/Administrative Office 
of the Courts). These cuts could be 
exacerbated if a set of current fees 
that accounts for $70 million of the 
branch’s budget sunsets in fiscal year 
2012-13. In the past, the Judicial 
Council has been able to mitigate 
some of the reductions to the trial 
courts through fund redirections and 
by creating and raising fines and fees. 

  QB Bylaws, Article II.

Meet the 2012 Queen’s Bench  
Board of Directors!
Rebecca Hooley, President 
Rebecca.hooley@gmail.com
Rebecca is a Deputy Co u n t y Counsel 
for Contra Costa County. She handles 
matters related to taxation, property 
assessment and estate adminis-
tration. Prior to joining the County 
Counsel’s Office, she was a litigation 
associate at the firm of Bingham 
McCutchen. Rebecca received a J.D. 
from Columbia Law School in 2000.

Lisa A. Freitas, First Vice President 
lfreitas@gmail.com
Lisa recently joined Sideman & 
Bancroft  as  a 
family law attor-
ney. She is a di-
vorce and custody 
mediator and pre-
pares pre-nuptial agreements. Her 
family law practice includes all dis-
solution matters including support 
and custody issues. Prior to joining 
Sideman & Bancroft, Lisa was a solo 
practitioner in San Francisco, a family 
law associate at the Hanson Crawford 
Crum and a litigation associate at 
Morgan Lewis & Bockius and Fenwick 
& West. Lisa earned her J.D. from 
the University of California, Hastings 
College of the Law and her B.A. in 
psychology from the University of 
California, Los Angeles. She recently 
earned her Masters in Psychology, 
with a Marriage and Family Therapy 
concentration, from Golden Gate 
University in May 2011. 

Vanessa Hierbaum, Second Vice President 
vanessahierbaum@yahoo.com
Vanessa has been a partner with 
KAYE•MOSER•HIERBAUM LLP since 
2007. Prior to 
jo in ing  former 
KAYE•MOSER as 
an associate in 
2000, she was 
an associate with 
the Law Offices of 
Iris F. Mitgang, a prominent family law 
firm in the East Bay. Vanessa’s prac-
tice includes all aspects of family law 
including marital dissolutions, sup-
port, complex asset characterization 
and division and high conflict custody 
disputes. Vanessa’s practice also 
includes probate and trust litigation 
and estate planning. Vanessa ob-
tained her J.D. from the University of 
San Francisco School of Law in 1996. 

Annie O’Donnell, Treasurer 
aodonnell@hedanichoy.com
Annie is an attorney 
at the firm Hedani, 
Choy, Spalding & 
Salvagione, LLP in San 
Francisco. Annie has 
been with this firm 
since she graduated 
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from law school is 2002. Her practice focuses on general 
civil litigation, lien negotiations, and plaintiff’s personal 
injury. She obtained her J.D. from McGeorge School of Law, 
and her B.A. from the University of California, Davis. Annie 
joined Queen’s Bench in 2003, and has been involved in the 
Business Development Committee, which she co-chaired 
from 2007 to 2009, and is currently the co-chair of the 
History Committee. This is her fourth year on the board, 
and she is currently serving as Treasurer. Annie enjoys 
Irish Dancing and swimming, and she and her husband 
have two children, Lucy and Callum. 

Pauline Farmer-Koppenol, Secretary 
pfarmer@fenwick.com
Pauline is a patent attorney in the San Francisco office of 
Fenwick & West. Her practice fo-
cuses on serving technology and 
life sciences clients in prosecut-
ing patent applications, providing 
intellectual property strategy 
and counseling, and negotiating 
joint research agreements and 
patent licenses. Additionally, she analyzes patent port-
folios for life science clients and investors. She earned 
an M.S. in Chemistry and J.D. from the University of 
Michigan and a B.S. in Chemistry from the University of 
Florida. Pauline is a volunteer attorney for VLSP’s Housing 
Negotiations Project (eviction defense). Within Queen’s 
Bench, Pauline participates in the Juvenile Hall Project and 
has been involved with the Scholarship Committee. Last 
year, she was Assistant Secretary/Treasurer.

Anne Gyemant Paris, Assistant Secretary/Newsletter Editor 
anne@adoptsf.com
Anne is a sole practitioner specializing in adoption, sur-
rogacy, reproductive technology and 
parentage issues at Gyemant Paris 
Law. She is a graduate of U.C. Berkeley 
and Hastings College of Law, where 
earned a specialization in public inter-
est law. Anne began her career as a 
Presidential Management Fellow at the Immigration and 
Naturalization service working in the area of international 
adoption and family-based immigration. She went on to 
launch two successful legal services programs focused 
on the family, where she provided legal advice on various 
issues, including restraining orders, family law, immigration 
and employment law issues. Anne previously chaired the 
Domestic Violence committee. She re-joins the Queen’s 
Bench board after returning from an expatriate assign-
ment with her family. 

Clarissa Kang, Director 
ckang@truckerhuss.com
Clarissa is a Director at the employee 
benefits law firm of Trucker Huss in 
San Francisco. She specializes in the 
area of employee benefits and ERISA 
litigation, appearing before federal 
and state courts at trial and appeals 
levels. In addition to serving as an 
advocate in active litigation, Clarissa 
represents retirement plans, health and welfare plans, 
and plan fiduciaries in investigations commenced by the 
Department of Labor and the Internal Revenue Service. 
Clarissa earned her J.D. from the University of Virginia 
School of Law in 1999 and her undergraduate degree 
cum laude from Harvard College. Clarissa is a member 
of the Business Development Committee and, along with 
Annie O’Donnell and Amee Mikacich, co-chairs the History 
Committee.

Kelly Robbins, Director, Past President 2008 
Kelly@robbinsfamilylaw.com
Kelly is a Certified Specialist in Family 
Law, with an office in downtown San 
Francisco. Since 2008 Kelly has 
en¬joyed working with her associ-
ate at¬torney, Ashley Ein, who she 
met at the Queen’s Bench Induction 
Ceremony. Kelly is proud to be ac-
knowledged as a SuperLawyer in 2010 and 2011 and that 
her law firm was voted Second Best Family Law firm in 
the Recorder Newspaper’s subscriber survey of 2010. 
As additional public service, Kelly serves as a volunteer 
Settlement Master and also a Self Represented Litigant 
Assistant to aid the San Francisco Superior Court 
Family Law Division. Kelly has also trained and served 
as Judge Pro Tem for the San Francisco Superior Court 
Family Law Division. Kelly began active participation with 
Queen’s Bench in 1998. She joined the board in 2002 and 
then served in several officer capacities, culmi¬nating 
with her service as president in 2008. Kelly has since 
become an affiliate governor on the board of California 
Women Lawyers, Inc. and acts as liaison between the two 
organizations. Kelly also maintains her membership in the 
Lawyers’ Club of San Francisco Inn of Court, as she has 
since 2002. 
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Patricia Rosenberg, Director, Past President 2001 
prosenberg@hnattorneys.com
Patricia is a partner with Haas 
Najarian, LLP in San Francisco. 
Her practice focuses on litiga-
tion in the areas of construc-
tion and real estate including 
mechanic’s lien law, public works, 
construction defects, and leas-
ing disputes. She also is experi-
enced in general business litigation and probate litigation. 
She obtained her J.D. from the University of San Francisco 
and her B.A. from Brandeis University. She is a Past 
President of Queen’s Bench (2001) and was previously 
on the Board of and Second Vice President of California 
Women Lawyers. She holds directorships in various non-
profit organizations. When not working, Patricia enjoys 
traveling with her husband. 

Holly Schaitberger, Director  
holly@mdmfamilylaw.com
Holly Schaitberger is a family law 
litigator with the firm Maple, DeLacey 
& Mussallem LLP. With offices in San 
Francisco and Marin, Maple, DeLacey & 
Mussallem assists clients in all man-
ner of family law matters throughout 
the Bay Area. Prior to turning her fo-
cus to family law, Holly practiced civil 
litigation for three years. She obtained her law degree cum 
laude from the University of San Francisco School of Law 
in 2005. As a law student, Holly served as a full-time ex-
tern law clerk to the Honorable Carlos T. Bea on the Ninth 
Circuit Court of Appeals and interned as an investigator 
with the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission and 
the San Francisco Public Defender.

Jaime G. Touchstone, Director 
jtouchstone@fddcm.com
Jaime is an associate with the San 
Francisco firm of Futterman Dupree 
Dodd Croley Maier LLP. She focuses 
her practice on general civil, complex 
commercial and employment litigation 
and represents privately and publicly 
held businesses, partnerships, sole 
proprietorships, public entities, receiv-
ers and individuals in state and fed-
eral courts. In addition to Queen’s Bench, Jaime belongs to 
the Bar Association of San Francisco. She serves on the 
Board of Directors for the San Francisco Barristers Club, 
which comprises Bar Association members in their first 

10 years of practice. Jaime graduated from the University 
of Colorado with a degree both in international affairs and 
political science. She earned her J.D. from the University 
of San Francisco School of Law in 2004.

Mary Catherine Wiederhold, Director 
mcw@mcwrealestatelaw.com
Mary Catherine is a litigator with 
extensive experience in residential 
landlord-tenant law. On behalf of ten-
ants she has prosecuted and defended 
lawsuits. She also has expertise with 
other real estate issues and repre-
sents individuals and businesses in 
state and federal courts. In addition to being on the 
Board of Director for Queen’s Bench. Mary Catherine 
is on the Executive Committee of the San Francisco 
Lawyer’s Club Inn of Courts and on the Board of Directors 
for the San Francisco Trial Lawyer Association. Mary 
Catherine received the Bar Association of San Francisco’s 
2010 Housing Justice Award for her successful work in 
litigating several pro bono cases. She earned her J.D. 
from the University of San Francisco School of Law and 
her Bachelor of Arts from the University of California, 
Berkeley. Prior to entering law school, she worked as a 
commercial real estate appraiser. 

Sarah King, Immediate Past President  
king@tsklaw.com
Sarah is  a  Partner  at Tufts, 
Stephenson & Kasper, LLP, special-
izing in taxation, trusts and es-
tates and probate. Prior to joining 
Tufts, Stephenson & Kasper, Sarah 
was a Director and Shareholder at 
Howard Rice Nemerovski Canady Falk 
& Rabkin, PC, an Associate at Paul, 
Weiss, Rifkind, Wharton & Garrison LLP, and Law Clerk to 
the Hon. Warren J. Ferguson of the United States Court 
of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit. Sarah received her J.D. 
from Stanford Law School in 1996 and an LLM in Taxation 
from Golden Gate University School of Law in 2010. Prior 
to law school, Sarah worked in Lima, Peru as a writer and 
researcher at the Andean Commission of Jurists and as 
an English Teacher in Okayama, Japan. Sarah and her 
husband have four children, ages 8, 19, 20 and 20.

2012 Board of Directors
Continued from page 2
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San Francisco Law Library Closes Market Street Branch 

The San Francisco Law Library announced on February 6 
that its branch library in the Monadnock Building at 

685 Market Street will close on March 5th. Comprehensive 
library and reference services will continue to be provided 
at the main Law Library located in the Veteran’s War 
Memorial Building near City Hall. A major decline in library 
funding from court filing fees, greatly increased rental 
rates, and an unrelenting escalation in the cost of legal 
materials led to the move.

“We deeply regret that the Financial District branch 
must close, but the lease for the space is up this spring, 
and the Law Library simply cannot 
afford current market rental rates, 
while income continues to decline 
and legal information costs soar,” 
said Law Librarian Marcia Bell, who 
has headed up the Law Library for 
the past 21 years. “Although it is 
unusual for a city this small to 
have two law library branches, the 
Financial District branch has been 
in existence for more than 60 years and we held on to 
that location as long as we possibly could.”

“The Law Library is financed by court filing fees, which 
have declined 14% since last year and 20% since 2009. 
Our commitment to serving the public hasn’t changed, 
but closing the branch will allow us to conserve resources 
to provide comprehensive services at the main library,” 
Bell concluded.

Hours at the main Law Library at 401 Van Ness Avenue 
will be extended to provide the same hours as currently 
available at the branch: Beginning March 5th, the Law 
Library will be open from 8:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday 
– Thursday, 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Friday, and from 
10:00 a.m. to 4 p.m. on Saturday. Additional computer 
terminals dedicated to legal research will be added in the 
main library, along with new work tables to accommodate 
former users of the Market Street branch. Some library 
materials will be moved from the branch to the main Law 
Library, but duplicate materials will be eliminated.

The branch closing comes at a time of change 
for the main Law Library as well. The Veteran’s War 
MemorialBuilding, where the Law Library is currently 
housed, will close for refurbishing in May 2013 and the Law 
Library is currently working with an architectural planning 
firm to develop options for new space.

Until San Francisco City Hall closed in 1995 as a result 
of damage caused by the 1989 Loma Prieta earthquake, 
the Law Library shared the 4th floor with the Superior 
Courts and was regarded as one of the premier county 
law libraries in the state. The Law Library moved to the 

Veteran’s War MemorialBuilding in 1995 and 17 years later 
is still housed in the same “temporary” inadequate space. 

“The Law Library in the Financial District has had a 
very long and successful run, and I am one of many who 
have gratefully used it for research for my law practice; 
but it’s not possible to support a branch library in this 
economic climate,” said Kurt Melchior, President of the 
San Francisco Law Library Board of Trustees. “The Board 
of Trustees will now focus its full attention on working with 
the Law Library staff and the City of San Francisco to find 

a permanent solution to the Main 
Library’s ongoing space crisis. It’s 
essential that we locate and secure 
a commitment from the City for an 
adequate and well located new site 
for the Main Library by May 2012.”

Most of the Law Library’s fund-
ing is provided from court filing 
fees through California Business & 
Professions Code 6321. The City and 

County of San Francisco is mandated by state law and 
the San Francisco Charter to provide library quarters 
and utilities at the main Law Library, funding for three 
positions and a nominal sum for supplies. The Law Library 
is not funded by state or local tax dollars.

“We hope and expect that the San Francisco legal and 
business communities, as well as the public at large, will 
support the Board of Trustees’ efforts to secure a proper 
permanent home for a free, full-service Law Library, which 
is vital to preserving the legal rights of all our citizens,” 
said Melchior.

About SFFL

San Francisco Law Library, the first county law library 
in California, is a non-profit, autonomous government 
agency that has served San Francisco’s legal community 
for more than 130 years. It is the mission of the San 
Francisco Law Library to provide the judiciary, the public, 
the bar, and government officials with free access and 
use of legal reference materials in order that they may 
conduct their legal affairs and preserve their legal rights. 
More information about San Francisco Law Library is 
available at www.sflawlibrary.org.

http://www.sflawlibrary.org
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  Documentary Screening

Miss Representation

Queen’s Bench presents a screening of the criti-
cally acclaimed documentary Miss Representation 

on March 31, 2012 at Delancey Street Theater in San 
Francisco, CA at 7:00 p.m. A panel discussion on the 
State of the Woman with leading woman professionals will 
accompany the screening. The panel aims to 
address the state of the woman in law, busi-
ness, STEM and other professions as well as 
our portrayal in the media and whether these 
images are helping or hurting women’s advance-
ment and women’s equality. The screening is 
hosted by Catherine Phillips, Queen’s Bench 
Bar Association,Queen’s Bench Business 
Development Committee and RED.

Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Tickets are $15 
advance and will also be available at the door 
for $20. Purchase tickets online through Eventbrite: 
http://missrepdelanceysf.eventbrite.com. Queen’s Bench 
members are strongly urged to attend and support this 
effort. We encourage you to bring at least one man with 
you to the screening. It could be your husband, father, 
son, brother, nephew, fiance, boyfriend, coworker or friend. 

Written and directed by Jennifer Siebel Newsom, Miss 
Representation exposes how mainstream media contrib-
ute to the under-representation of women in positions 
of power and influence in America. The film challenges 
the media’s limited and often disparaging portrayals 
of women and girls, which make it difficult for women to 
achieve leadership positions and for the average woman 
to feel powerful herself.

Miss Representation includes stories from teen-
age girls and provocative interviews with politicians, 
journalists, entertainers, activists and academics like 
Condoleezza Rice, Lisa Ling, Nancy Pelosi, Katie Couric, 
Rachel Maddow, Rosario Dawson, Jackson Katz, Jean 
Kilbourne, and Gloria Steinem. The film offers startling 
facts and statistics that will leave audiences shaken and 
armed with a new perspective. 

“We are thrilled to have so many outreach opportuni-
ties for Miss Representation. This film was made to be a 
change agent in our culture, to inspire both women and 
men to recognize women’s collective voice, leadership 
capacity and equal rights,” says Newsom.

In a society where media is the most 
persuasive force shaping cultural norms, the 
collective message that our young women and 
men overwhelmingly receive is that a woman’s 
value and power lie in her youth, beauty, and 
sexuality--and not in her capacity as a leader. 
While women have made strides in leadership 
over the past few decades, the U.S. is 90th in 
the world in terms of women in national legis-
latures, women hold only 3 % of clout positions 
in mainstream media, and 65% of women and 

girls have an eating disorder.
Miss Representation was selected from the Sundance 

line-up to be part of the OWN Documentary Film Club. 
“Through personal stories and provocative interviews, 
Jennifer crystalizes the relevance of the media and 
its portrayal of women in today’s society,” said Lisa 
Erspamer, Chief Creative Officer for OWN. In addition, 
ro*co films is currently distributing Miss Representation 
to educational institutions and libraries for classroom 
use and university screenings. 

The distribution of Miss Representation is coincid-
ing with a social action campaign to re-envision women 
as leaders in society. To join the campaign, visit www.
missrepresentation.org.

Please feel free to share with your family and friends 
who might be in the San Francisco area at the end of 
March. Queen’s Bench looks forward to seeing you at 
the movies!

Miss Representation Screening, March 31, 2012, 7:00 
pm, Delancey Street Theater, 600 Embarcadero Street, 
San Francisco, California 94107. Contact: Hana Hardy, 
Esq. (408) 910-2252

Have an announcement? Interested in 

submitting an article for the newsletter? 

Please email anne@adoptsf.com.

http://missrepdelanceysf.eventbrite.com
http://www.missrepresentation.org/
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ANNOUNCEMENTS ...

QUEEN’S BENCH NEWSLETTER
Published monthly by the Queen’s Bench

 Bar Association of the San Francisco Bay Area, 
a California nonprofit corporation

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Anne Gyemant Paris

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE:
816 E. Fourth Avenue

San Mateo, CA 94401-3317
Telephone: 415-249-9280
Facsimile: 650-344-1588

E-mail: admin@queensbench.org
Internet: www.queensbench.org

ADMINISTRATOR: Maurine Killough

2012 OFFICERS

	 REBECCA HOOLEY . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                        President
	 LISA FREITAS. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      First Vice President
	 VANESSA HIERBAUM. . . . . . . . . . . . . .             Second Vice President
	 ANNIE O’DONNELL. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          Treasurer
	 PAULINE FARMER-KOPPENOL . . . . . . . . . . . . . .             Secretary
	 ANNE GYEMANT PARIS . . . . . . . . . . . . .            Assistant Secretary
	 SARAH M. KING. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 Immediate Past President

2012 DIRECTORS

CLARISSA A. KANG 
KELLY ROBBINS 

PATRICIA G. ROSENBERG
HOLLY SCHAITBERGER 
JAIME G. TOUCHSTONE 

MARY CATHERINE WIEDERHOLD

Documentary Screening: Miss Representation
March 31, 2012
Queen’s Bench presents a screening of the critically ac-
claimed documentary Miss Representation on March 31, 
2012 at Delancey Street Theater in San Francisco, CA at 
7:00 p.m. A panel discussion on the State of the Woman 
with leading woman professionals will accompany the 
screening. See article on page 5.

QB Annual Judges Dinner 
April 5, 2012
QB Annual Judges Dinner is April 5, featuring keynote 
speaker Roberta Achtenberg. Tickets are $90 for QB 
members/ $125 for the public. Register today and bring 
your friends. See the flyer accompanying the newsletter 
for more information and RSVP.

Case Submissions: Daily Journal
The Daily Journal’s Verdicts and Settlements section is 
looking for case submissions from the past year. To read the 
submission guidelines and submit, go to www.dailyjournal.
com/public/verdictsubmit.cfm or email the V&S editor at 
michelle_bristol@dailyjournal.com.

Volunteer Mentors
The UC Davis King Hall Women’s Law Association seeks 
volunteer attorney mentors. The mentorship opportunity 
provides students a rare opportunity to feel safe asking 
questions and getting advice from legal practitioners. Many 
of our students also come from diverse backgrounds and 
will be the first lawyers in their families. The level of involve-
ment will be left at the attorney’s discretion and the burden 
of reaching out/maintaining communication will remain with 
the students. To volunteer, please email Anna Yi at annyi@
ucdavis.edu by February 1, 2012 with (1)  your name, (2) 
practice area, and (3) preferred method of communication.

President’s Message
Continued from page 1

However, these re-directions were one-time solutions and 
are increasingly unavailable. These reductions are now 
negatively affecting the ability of Californians to seek 
resolution within their legal system. 

While these cuts are of interest to all attorneys, they 
may be of particular concern to Queen’s Bench members 
because they have a disproportionate impact on women 
and children. For example, Bay Area Legal Aid, the largest 
provider of free legal services in Northern California, issued 
a report in October 2011 describing how Bay Area courts 
lack the resources to protect domestic violence victims 
and children. In fact, almost 70% of legal aid providers 
have reported negative effects on their clients from court 
funding cuts. The impact of these cuts is illustrated by 
stories of women forced to sleep in their cars because 
they were unable to get immediate restraining orders in 
the face of domestic violence and child custody orders 
delayed due to the lack of court resources.

On January 11, the State Bar Association, in partner-
ship with the Open Courts Coalition held a meeting with 
bar association leaders to discuss the funding crisis. 
Speakers at the meeting explained that the courts 
are vulnerable to budget cuts, in part, because they do 
not have a constitutionally mandated baseline level of 
funding and because they lack a constituency. To give a 
voice to the courts, the Open Court Coalition/State Bar 
Association partnership is seeking the support from 
lawyers from both sides of the bar, bar associations and 
law firms to approach Governor Brown and the Legislature 
as a unified group to seek partial restoration of court 
funds cut from the budget in from the last several years 
and ensure that no further cuts are made in this year’s 
budget. The hope is that if the Legislature sees a very 
diverse group of bar leaders come forward with the same 

continued, page 7
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•	 Jessica Asfour
Asfour Law Office

•	 Crystal Ratliff Baima
•	 Alexandra Baraff
•	 Kristen Bargmeyer

Bargmeyer Law
•	 JoAnne Biernacki

Law Offices of JoAnne M. Biernacki
•	 Stephanie Bouey

Bouey & Black LLP
•	 Sharon Brenner
•	 Julia M. Brighton

DLA Piper
•	 Elizabeth Clarke
•	 Cheryl J. Cotterill

Law Offices of Robert R. Bryant
•	 Patanisha Davis-Jenkins

The Law Office of Davis-Jenkins
•	 Ruth Desmond
•	 Laura Fauber
•	 Wendy J. Fisher
•	 Natalie Frye
•	 Natalie Ann Garcia

Lepera & Associates, PC
•	 Karen Grier
•	 Harmony Groves
•	 Jenneen Hartshorn
•	 Gail L Jackson-McCray
•	 Vandana Kapur
•	 Alison Karp

McDonald & Mannion
•	 Mary “Meg” Keaney

The Law Office of Daniel L. Feder
•	 Sarah Kern

Kaye Moser Hierbaum LLP
•	 Kelly Krellner

Sidley Austin LLP
•	 Ritzi Lam
•	 Margaret Lee
•	 Joseph Lounsburg
•	 Chanthi Lune
•	 Hon. Katherine Kwan MacDonald

California Public Utilities Commission
•	 Kelly M. Mannion

Mannion & Lowe
•	 Jamie Mauldin

Contract Attorney
•	 Nina Meller
•	 Catherine G. Nguyen

Kaiser Gornick, LLP
•	 Allison Pedrazzi

Goodwin Procter LLP

•	 Rachel Perez
•	 Sara Louise Pollack

California Supreme Court
•	 Emily Powell

Paul Hastings LLP
•	 Catharine Price
•	 Leah Chen Price

Law Offices of Christina Y. Chen
•	 Alice Purdy
•	 Shaana Rahman

Rahman Law PC
•	 Teresa Robinson

Alameda County Counsel
•	 Tara Rocha
•	 Nichole Rousseau-McAllister
•	 Kylee R. Sargenti
•	 Rachel Sater

Moscone Emblidge & Sater LLP
•	 Heather Satin

Continuing Education of the Bar
•	 Kelli Shields
•	 Deena Smith

iDiscover Global
•	 Meaghan Snyder

Bertrand, Fox & Elliot
•	 Kiffanie Stahle

Stahle Law
•	 Sara Sunderland

McDermott Will & Emery LLP
•	 Elise Torres
•	 Valerie Ann Uribe
•	 Jaime L. Williams

Paul Hastings LLP
•	 Tiffany B. Wong

complaint then the court funding problem will be made a 
financial priority.

These are difficult economic times and all of state 
government has undergone significant budget reductions. 
However, as attorneys, we must make it our priority to 
ensure the courts receive a level of funding that will allow 
them to carry out their mandate to provide the public 
with access to justice.

If you have any suggestions concerning to this topic 
or any other related to Queen’s Bench’s mission, please 
let us know. The Queen’s Bench Board and Committee 
Chairs are working hard to find additional ways to meet 
challenges of interest to our membership.

President’s Message
Continued from page 6

Queen’s Bench New Members
Please welcome the following new members who joined between December 7, 2011 and March 23, 2012: 
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March
27	 Business Development Committee

6:30 p.m.
FTI Consulting, 16th Floor, Financial District 
Conference Room, 1 Front Street, San Francisco

31	 “Miss Representation” Screening 
7:00 p.m. 
Delancey Street Theater
600 Embarcadero Street., San Franciso
Hosted by Queen’s Bench. More information on 
documentary at www.missrepresentation.org
Click here to buy tickets.

April
3	 Board of Directors Meeting 

6:00 p.m. 
Fenwick and West LLP

4	 Juvenile Hall Project
7:00 p.m.
Youth Guidance Center

5	 Annual Judges’ Dinner
5:30 p.m. cocktails, 6:30 p.m. dinner
Marines’ Memorial Club and Hotel
See flyer for information and registration
Or register online here.

24	 Business Development Committee
6:30 p.m.
FTI Consulting, 16th Floor, Financial District 
Conference Room, 1 Front Street, San Francisco

http://www.missrepresentation.org
http://missrepdeanceysf.eventbrite.com/
http://www.queensbench.org/pdf/flyer/2012-04-05_QueensBench_Judges_Dinner.pdf
http://www.queensbench.org/judgesdinner-register.html

